
Janet Hawkins 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Rob Woodland 
Tuesday, Sep 22, 2015 10:21 AM 
Fran Hobbis ( ) 
Janet Hawkins; Janice Schmidt 
RE: 1008 Pandora Avenue - Rezoning Application 

Hi Fran, the public hearing for the St. Andrew's School development application is closed. Council is not able to consider 
any further information regarding the application. 

Council will be considering a decision on the application at a Special Council meeting scheduled on October 8th at 7:00 
p.m.; however, Council will not consider any further information received after September 17th about the application from 
either the applicant or the public prior to a decision being made. 

Your letter will be made available to members of Council after a decision on the application is made. Thanks. 

Robert Woodland 
Director, Legislative & Regulatory Services 
City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria, BC 
V8W1P6 

(T) 250.361.0203 
(F) 250.361.0348 

From: Hobbis, Fran ] 
Sent: Monday, September 21, 2015 12:54 PM 
To: lisa@lisahelpsvictoria.ca; Marianne Alto (Councillor); Chris Coleman (Councillor); Ben Isitt (Councillor); Jeremy 
Loveday (Councillor); Margaret Lucas (Councillor); Pam Madoff (Councillor); Charlayne Thornton-Joe (Councillor); Geoff 
Young (Councillor) 
Cc: Barry Hobbis 
Subject: 1008 Pandora Avenue - Rezoning Application 

Esteemed Mayor and Council, 

The following letter has been sent to the Times-Colonist, and we would like you to have a copy of it as 
well. 

With respect and for your consideration: 

"We attended part 2 of the public hearing regarding the rezoning application for the old St. Andrews School site on 
Pandora. A fulsome airing of all perspectives is a necessary part of the civic process, but this whole exercise is fast failing 
the test of reasonableness. After hours and hours of hearing essentially the same points from both the "yes" and the "no" 
sides, to us it comes down to a handful of arguments that should lead mayor and council to approve the application on 
the basis of reason. 

The well-known, highly regarded applicant has met all the city's requirements. The applicant, during three years of time, 
money and compromises, has adjusted its proposal in response to feedback from the neighbourhood. The application 
aligns with the city's Official Community Plan. The proposal includes affordable housing, a priority for this mayor and 
council. Finally, the applicant brings a $70 million investment to an area in major decline, which to date no one else has 
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done, nor is anyone waiting in the wings. To reject the proposal in the face of these facts would be unreasonable and, in 
fact, illogical. 

Most of the neighbourhood opposition, based on what we heard, is the perceived negative impact of the proposed 
development on the Mason Street farm. Notwithstanding the good work of the farm and the emotional attachment of 
the neighbourhood, it is operating without a business licence in an area not appropriately zoned. Consequently, it is 
unreasonable to give this argument any weight in considering the application. 

We urge mayor and council to announce its approval of the application on "decision day", October 8th. 

Fran & Barry Hobbis" 

4247 Hayden Court 
Victoria, BC V8Z 6S2 
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Janet Hawkins 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Public Hearings 
Thursday, Sep 24, 2015 2:34 PM 

' 
Rob Woodland 
RE: Mayor and Council email: St. Andrew's 

Dear Mr. Munro: 

The public hearing for the St. Andrew's School development application is closed. Council is not able to consider any 
further information regarding the application. 

Council will be considering a decision on the application at a Special Council meeting scheduled on October 8th at 7:00 
p.m.; however, Council will not consider any further information received after September 17th about the application 
from either the applicant or the public prior to a decision being made. 

Your letter will be made available to members of Council after a decision on the application is made. Thanks. 

Janet . 

Janet Hawkins 
Council Secretary 
Legislative and Regulatory Services 
City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square, Victoria BC V8W 1P6 

T 250.361.0571 F 250.361.0348 

Original Message 
From: mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca 
Sent: Thursday, Sep 24, 2015 1:51 PM 
To: Public Hearings 
Subject: FW: Mayor and Council email: St. Andrew's 

Original Message— 
From: webforms@victoria.ca [mailto:webforms@victoria.ca] 
Sent: Saturday, September 19, 2015 10:38 AM 
To: mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca 
Subject: Mayor and Council email 

From: stuart munro 
Email:  
Reference: 
Daytime Phone : Not provided 
Regarding the two recent public hearings concerning the proposed Saint Andrews development: the sheer numbers of 
attendees and speakers present was a clear indicator that the neighborhood residents do not support the proposed 
development. 

I, (for one) would miss the Saint Andrews building. 
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In my youth, I attended a school that was built in 1628... http://www.george-heriots.com/ It is still a school and it shows 
absolutely no sign of falling down anytime soon. If no building is ever allowed to become old, we find that endless 
modernity replaces buildings of character. I wish the city would see Saint Andrews as an important landmark and write 
this Bosa proposal off. The proposed edifice would be seen as very problematic by very many locals. 

For decades I've lived on Mason St during which time I've witnessed the changing downtown skyline to the south. Some 
20 years back, leaky condos became what the view mostly consisted of. Naturally I began to question the practice of 
erecting buildings that are intentionally of a short lifespan, and that also leaked. Some 900 like this were built in BC and 
it was notable that the provincial government refused any complicity in a scenario that has lasted for years. Thousands 
of unsuspecting people had their hopes and dreams crushed. I can only conclude that people are right to be wary of 
development. 

I think that the space in question could be put to better uses, uses that potentially would benefit far more individual 
people and local residents than this proposed development. The development would mostly benefit an already highly 
successful Vancouver company that has numerous holdings far and wide, and of course add to the municipal tax base, as 
would ANY other plan. 

As a local musician and artist I consider myself lucky to be able to make a living doing what I love to do. I play regularly 
with very gifted players several whom teach at the Conservatory. The neighborhood is replete with great artists, already 
far more than there is work for. 

The speaker from Pacific Opera suggested that the Bosa development might be suitable for rental by an influx of 
creative artists. This is wishful thinking on his part. Maybe if an artist had a grant it might be possible to rent a unit there, 
but in the real world, we don't all have grants. In fact, very few of us do. Most actually exist on a shoestring. That said, 
the Saint Andrews area could well be put to a good number of artistic/creative ends. 

Artists just do what they do, and developers just do what they do, and those with the biggest bankroll usually hold sway, 
(certainly not artists) Is there to be a new development on every street corner? It's starting to look that way. 

thank you 

Stuart Munro.... 

IMPORTANT NOTICE: This message is intended only forthe use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed, and 
may contain information that is privileged, confidential and exempt from disclosure under applicable law.lf the reader of 
this message is not the intended recipient,or the employee or agent responsible for delivering the message to the 
intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is 
strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify The City of Victoria immediately by 
email at publicservice@victoria.ca. Thank you. 

IP Address: 154.20.46.218 
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Janet Hawkins 

Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

From: Rob Woodland 
Thursday, Oct 1, 2015 3:41 PM 

 
Janet Hawkins; Janice Schmidt 
RE: additional petition pages re: St. Andrew's development site 

Thank you for providing this package and we will retain it in our files. 

Unfortunately, we cannot provide Council with the actual petition document you provided today as the Public Hearing is 
closed. Your presentation is noted on page 2 in the September 17th Council minutes, including your statement of the 
number of petitioners. The Council has these minutes for reference on October 8th when they deliberate this matter. 

Unfortunately, the missing video is not recoverable. The off-site computer server that records the video transmitted from 
City Hall suffered a hardware failure an hour and 12 minutes into the meeting. The meeting continued to live-stream on 
the Internet, and there was no indication to our City Hall operator that a recording error was occurring. 

Please accept our apologies for the video failure. It was an unexpected occurrence that has inconvenienced many people. 
We havp taken a number of steps to prevent a recurrence, including the addition of a localized digital recorder to provide 
a back-up video if our off-site service provider's equipment should fail. 

Robert Woodland 
Director, Legislative & Regulatory Services 
City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria, BC 
V8W1P6 

(T) 250.361.0203 
(F) 250.361.0348 

From: Public Hearings 
Sent: Thursday, Oct 1, 2015 2:19 PM 
To: Rob Woodland . 
Subject: FW: additional petition pages re: St. Andrew's development site 

From: julia j ford  
Sent: Thursday, Oct 1, 2015 1:58 PM 
To: Public Hearings 
Subject: additional petition pages re: St. Andrew's development site 

Dear Mr. Woodlands, 

please find attached a PDF file with the additional petition pages that I had at the Public Hearing regarding the 
St. Andrew's site on September 17th. I had meant to give it to you, but in my nervousness at public speaking I 
failed to do so. Please accept my apologies. If you need any additional information about them, please let me 
know. These pages bring the total signature count to just over 1200 for this petition. 

l 



Also do you have any information about the missing video from the Sept 17th portion of the hearing? Is it lost 
or just taking longer to upload? Do you anticipate it being posted at any time prior to, or following, the Oct 8th 
meeting? 

Thank you for your time, 

Julia Ford. 
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Petition 
We, the undersigned, oppose the BlueSky/Bosa plan for St. Andrews School site because of the excessive size of the building; 
shadowing on Mason for residences and the City Farm; poor transitioning into the North Park neighbourhood; routing all traffic onto 
Mason; 35,000 sq. ft. big-box store; and lack of public amenities, like greenspace. 

Name Address e-mail Signature 
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Petition 
We, ihe undersigned, oppose the BlueSky/Bosa plan for St. Andrews SchooJ site because of the excessive size of the building; 
shadowing on Mason for residences and the City Farm; poor transitioning into the North Park neighbourhood; routing all traffic onto 
Mason; 37,000 sq. ft. big-box store; and lack of public amenities, like greenspace. 

Name Address z e-mail Signature 
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Petition 
We, the undersigned, oppose the BlueSky/Bosa plan for St. Andrews School site because of the excessive'size of the building; 
shadowing on Mason for residences and the City Farm; poor transitioning into the North Park neighbourhood; routing all traffic onto 
Mason; 37,000 sq. ft. big-box store; and lack of public amenities, like greenspace. 

Name Address e-mail Signature 
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Petition 
We, the undersigned, oppose the BlueSky/Bosa plan for St. Andrews School site because of the excessive size of the building; 
shadowing on Mason for residences and the City Farm; poor transitioning into the North Park neighbourhood; routing all traffic onto 
Mason; 35,000 sq. ft. big-box store; and lack of public amenities, like greenspace. 
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Petition 
We, tie undersigned, oppose the BlueSky/Bosa plan for St. Andrews School site because of the excessive size of the building; 
shadowing on Mason for residences and the City Farm; poor transitioning into the North Park neighbourhood; routing all traffic onto 
Mason; 35,000 sq. ft. big-box store; and lack of public amenities, like greenspace. 

Name Address e-mail 
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Petition 
We, the tfridersigned, oppose the BlueSky/Bosa plan for St. Andrews School site because of the excessive size of the building; 
shadowing on Mason for residences and the City Farm; poor transitioning into the North Park neighbourhood; routing all traffic onto 
Mason; 35,000 sq. ft. big-box store; and lack of public amenities, like greenspace. 
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Petition 
We, the undersigned, oppose the BlueSky/Bosa plan for St. Andrews School site because of the excessive size of the building; 
shadowing on Mason for residences and the City Farm; poor transitioning into the North Park neighbourhood; routing all traffic onto 
Mason; 35,000 sq. ft. big-box store; and lack of public amenities, like greenspace. 

Name Address e-mail . Signature 
liftT- 1RA  

 
. J d r S U  ffPlii?' ftaltorJ&S i xa JsrnA -—£? "A =̂=*~ 
TYLvJ (-.***> 

1 ' K U  NV&. Art—j—. ^ 
LiW \ 9QO C 'rwv AV t( ftjiV 
N 'i f e'i% B iarVo iA 11 Oi-f Awv\ p_ d . 
tvtaorr-j, "P<riwa.f ' ̂ i(T <?• £ ' f^n j2.-e.V~' A/A&h-A, 

August2015 



Janet Hawkins 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Public Hearings 
Monday, Oct 5, 2015 10:38 AM 
'Colin Savage' 
RE: Rezoning application for 1002-1008,1012 Pandora Ave 

Dear Mr. Savage: 

The public hearing for the St. Andrew's School development application is closed. Council is not able to consider any 
further information regarding the application. 

Council will be considering a decision on the application at a Special Council meeting scheduled on October 8th at 7:00 
p.m.; however, Council will not consider any further information received after September 17th about the application 
from either the applicant or the public prior to a decision being made. 

Your letter will be made available to members of Council after a decision on the application is made. Thanks. 

Janet Hawkins 
Council Secretary • 
Legislative and Regulatory Services 
City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square, Victoria BC V8W 1P6 

T 250.361.0571 F 250.361.0348 

From: Colin Savage  
Sent: Monday, Oct 5, 2015 9:45 AM 
To: Public Hearings 
Subject: Rezoning application for 1002-1008,1012 Pandora Ave 

I am writing out this letter in regards to the proposed rezoning application for 
10002-1008, 1012 Pandora Ave. The reason that I am opposed to it is because 
of the following businesses that shall be affected. The furniture store, Yoka's 

coffee house, Mason Street City Farm and the park behind the Art Gallery on 
Cook Street. I enjoy walking and bicycling down Mason Street because of it's 
beauty and quietness. Should the rezoning happen it will bring to an end the 
beauty and quietness of the street. The question I propose to you, how many 
streets do you know or are aware of that have beauty and quietness? I do not 
know many near the downtown core. I would appreciate it if you were to read 
my letter and were to send a response to my letter. Once again I am opposed 
to the development of Pandora Ave. 
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OCTOBER 6,2015. 

TO: ROBERT WOODLAND 

LEGISLATIVE SERVICES, 
CITY OF VICTORIA 

PLEASE COPY MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF CITY COUNCIL 

RECEIVED 
OCT 0 6 2015 

LEGISLATIVE SERVICES 

Dear Mr. Woodland: 

I'm sure you are aware of the woman sitting nest to City staff who operates ablog about council 
business called Analyse Vie or Victorian Analysis. The woman, Jaclyn Casler, has been seeking 
recognition fiom the city claiming to be a journalist 

I hope Ms. Casler will continue to do her blogging from the public gallery as I don't think such 
recognition should be given. 

Journalists are usuBlly attached to a media organization and the key element in their training as a 
reporter is the need for accuracy and objectivity. Columnists who write opinion pieces may not be bound to 
this standard and are recognized as opinionated but I don't know that they take a seat at the media table. As 
examples there are Jack Knox and the people at Focus Magazine. 

I don't know what Ms. Casler's training is hut if she takes an opinionated public stand as she recently 
did during the Bosa/St, Andrews School hearing then she is not a neutral reporter of the facts. 

Secondly, in terms of professionalism, I personally find she has not dug deeply enough nor delivered the 
facts. Case in point, her comment piece of September 13 states that Yoka's Coffee, at 1046 Mason 
Street, is "not zoned correctly to permit their business" according to her perusal of Vic Map. She asks 
"Why must proposal opponents break the rules they want followed?" 

More effort on her part would have revealed the building has a site-specific zoning. Her comments 
illustrate how a blog can quickly morf into meanness and libel. 

I welcome. Ms. Casler to blog all she likes from the public gallery, like the rest of us. A journalist, 3he is 
not! 

Yours sincerely, 

Tristan Trotter, #3 -1046 Mason Street 
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Christine Havelka

Subject: FW: Follow Up: Important Point of Clarification

 

From: Janice Schmidt  
Sent: Thursday, October 08, 2015 4:41 PM 
To: '  
Subject: FW: Follow Up: Important Point of Clarification 

 
Hello Jesse. 
 
Thank you for your email yesterday addressed to the Council regarding the Mason Street Farm.  
 
I am writing to advise you that as the Public Hearing for the St. Andrew’s School site is closed, Council members are not 
able to receive any further information from the applicant or the public regarding the application. Since your 
correspondence was received after the Public Hearing it cannot be considered by Council at tonight’s Special Council 
Meeting.   
 
Following a decision on this application the late correspondence received after September 17th will be provided to Council 
for their review.  
 
Janice Schmidt  
Manager, Legislative Services  
Legislative and Regulatory Services Department 
City of Victoria  
1 Centennial Square, Victoria, BC V8W 1P6  

T 250.361.0543     F 250.361.0348 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  
From: Mason Street Farm [   
Sent: Wednesday, October 7, 2015 1:52 PM 
To: Councillors 
Subject: Re: Important Point of Clarification 
  
Mayor and Council, 
 
Re: Point of clarification 
 
We are writing today to clarify a few things about Mason Street City Farm as advised by Mr. 
Woodland during the final hours of the last portion of the Bosa public hearing. A question was 
directed to city staff by Marianne Alto regarding Mason St City  Farm’s zoning.  With the final 
vote for Bosa/Blue Skye’s application coming up tomorrow we thought it best to bring you up to 
speed with what we have been experiencing over the last few weeks and the work that we have 
been doing over the last few months to make the farm a legal and legitimate business. 
 
We are doing everything that we can to run our business within the legal framework of the city. 

          

   

 

  



2

It’s only very recent that we were eligible for a business license as I am a relatively new tenant at 
1015 Balmoral (one of the properties that makes up Mason Street City Farm). We currently have 
a business license pending for that property. As for the other 3 properties, they are all owned by 
the same family that own 1015 Balmoral and they are all connected without borders. 
Furthermore, we have been working very closely with City staff for the past several months to 
identify and address the major areas of the current bylaws that need updating. 
 
Since it became public that we do not hold a business license we have been subject to a smear 
campaign of sorts. With supporters of this development rallying people to call in to the bylaw 
department, VIHA and worksafe bc. We have documented these events through screen captures 
from the Vibrant Victoria forum wherein they threaten to “bring the farm down.” I don't know 
what, if anything, will come of this. But I thought it best to let you know this information. It has 
been an exhausting and scary experience for us and moving forward I wouldn't want council to 
be unaware of this information. We don't want anyone to feel that they can't speak up out of fear 
of retaliation.  
 
Under the home occupation bylaw, as you well know, urban agriculture is now included as a 
legitimate business in residential zoning, and all of the properties (residentially zoned) that we 
lease are owned by one family with a house on only one property. Unfortunately, under the home 
occupation bylaw, there must be a house on each of the properties that this one family leases to 
us. 
 
It is just important to us that Mayor and council know that we are operating a business in a 
residentially zoned area and any infractions are known by City staff that we are working closely 
with to rectify. We have insurance, pay into Worksafe BC, file our taxes every year and are food 
safe certified. 
 
The general language used by those in support of the development about the farm is that we are 
illegal therefore our voice should not be heard nor considered. This is extremely concerning. 
Also, with regard to the opposition to this development, we are not leading the charge on the 
opposition. We are a part of a broad, diverse and active community wide opposition and we have 
been a voice to communicate what is going on and what is at stake with the North Park 
neighbourhood. 
 
Thank you for all of your commitment to this process.  
Sincerely 
Jesse Brown 
Mason St City Farm 
 
 
--  
  
Mason Street City Farm 
Education through Cultivation 
~Edible Downtown Nursery 
~Urban Farming Certificate Program 
~Urban Farming Apprenticeship Program 
~Urban Farming Volunteer Internship Program 
 
http://www.masonstreetfarm.com 
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Facebook: Mason Street City Farm 
Twitter @masonstreetfarm 




